
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

March 14, 2023 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Tanowa Troupe 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
Docketing Division, 11th Floor 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 

Re: In the Matter of the Application of Suburban Natural Gas Company to Further 
Modify its Alternative Rate Plan, Case No. 22-523-GA-ALT  

 

Dear Ms. Troupe:  

On November 7, 2018, the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (Commission) authorized 

Suburban Natural Gas Company (Suburban) to establish an Energy Efficiency Program (EEP) pilot 

program for a term of two years (commencing on or about February 2019 through February 2021) 

in Case No. 18-376-GA-RDR.  Pursuant to the May 19, 2021 and July 27, 2022 Finding and Orders 

issued by the Commission, the EEP Rider was set to zero and the pilot program was extended 

through May 19, 2022 and again through July 27, 2023, subject to final reconciliation.   

As of July 27, 2023, Suburban has a remaining balance of $119.34 in the EEP pilot program; 

however, Suburban does not intend to seek continuation of the program.  Therefore, given that the 

EEP pilot program has ended and the rider has been set to zero, Suburban requests Commission 

approval to terminate the EEP Rider and remove it from its tariffs.  Additionally, in light of the 

minimal funds remaining in the program and for administrative efficiency, Suburban proposes to 

defer the remaining $119.34 as a regulatory liability to be reconciled as part of Suburban’s 

upcoming base rate case, which is currently planned for filing in early 2025.  Suburban has 

conferred with Staff and Staff is supportive of Suburban’s proposal. 
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Suburban appreciates the Commission’s attention to this matter.  Please contact me with 

any questions regarding this matter. 

  
 Respectfully submitted, 

  
 Kimberly W. Bojko 
 
cc: Parties of Record 
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